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MACQUARIE UNI SCIENCE FAIR 

Welcome to Week 4 of Term 4. Firstly I would like to thank our students and parents who are currently 
using ‘Kiss and Ride’. When I was out there this week, the students were lined up in single file along the 
fence waiting patiently for their parents/carers, they were ensuring that the footpath was clear for pedes-
trians and they were entering their cars safely. Parents were moving up to collect their children to allow 
more cars to fit into the ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone and moving on after 2 minutes if their child was not there 
waiting.  
 
It was a pleasure doing this duty. Well done students and thank you very much parents! 
 
Presentation Day 
Presentation day will be held on Wednesday 11 December.  
 
Year 3-6 presentation assembly will take place from 9:30am and the K-2 presentation assembly will take 
place from 11:45am in the school hall. We have made some changes to the awards that will be given on 
presentation day. Please see below for the details: 
 
 2019 will see the introduction of an 'Academic Achievement Award', one student in each class K-6 

will receive this award.  
 Teachers in K-2 will then present 4 awards (2 x book awards and 2 x merit certificates) to the stu-

dents in their class.   
 Teachers in Years 3-6 will then present 5 awards (2 x book awards and 3 x merit certificates) to the 

students in their class.  
 The book awards and merit certificates will be given for various reasons. 
 2019 will also see the introduction of Kindergarten Graduation Certificates, each student in Kinder-

garten will be presented with a certificate for completing their first year of schooling. 
 We will also introduce a ‘Music Excellence Award’, which will be presented to one student in each 

year group K-6 and a ‘Sportsmanship Award’ that will be presented to one student in each year 
group K-6. These awards are based on the student’s participation in the school-based programs that 
we are currently running.  
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 TERM 4 
 
 

Week 4 
Wed 6 Nov K-2 Assembly 2.30pm (KH 
 performing) 
 

Week 5 
Wed 13 Nov Gold Card Assembly 
 (2.15pm) 
Thurs 14 Nov Yr 3 excursion 
 

Week 6 
Tues 19 Nov Kindy visit (9.30-11am)
Wed 20 Nov K-2 Assembly  2.30pm (KW 
 performing) 
Sun 24 Nov Working Bee 
 

Week 7 
Mon 25 Nov— Yr 2 swim school 
Fri 6 Dec 
Tues 26 Nov P&C meeting 
Wed 27 Nov 3-6 Assembly  2.30pm 
 (3PW performing) 
Fri 29 Nov Musical Variety Night 

Important Dates 

STUDENT NEWS 

Sydney North Area Athletics Carnival 2019 
 

Another big congratulations to the students who attended the Area Athletics Carnival at the Sydney Olym-
pic Park Athletics Centre on 16 October. It was a great day and a fantastic experience for our athletes to 
compete in a state of the art venue against a high level of competition. All students from Ryde East Public 
School displayed an excellent attitude and a high level of sportsmanship while representing their school 
and the Ryde Zone. Well done! 
 

A full list of results can be found at the link below 
https://app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/Events/ViewResults?EventId=4963 
 

Mr Hurkett 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 2019 will also see the introduction of a Year 6 Gradu-
ation Certificate, however these will be presented to 
the students at their Graduation Assembly that will 
be held on Monday 16 December at 9:30am in the 
school hall.  

 Whole-class awards will no longer be presented to 
each of the students.   

 

We are looking forward to recognising our students for 
their achievements and efforts and look forward to seeing 
you there if you are able to attend.  
  
Gold Card Assembly  
This assembly will be held next Wednesday 13 November 
at 2:15pm. If students have merit awards to hand in to 
the office, please ensure that they are in the box by Friday 
8 November.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely week.  
 
Ms Katrina Verinder, Principal  

 

Congratulations, Richard  
 

Richard  has been invited to be part of the NSW Gladiators Teams for the 2019 Friendship Team Cup 
and he will be participate in the Koala Mini Challenge and Friendship Team Cup, under 12, both which 
are international level events. Good luck Richard! 

https://app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/Events/ViewResults?EventId=4963


 

STUDENT NEWS  

Ryde Schools' Spectacular 
  
The Ryde East Public School Dance Group performed at the Sydney Opera House as part of the Ryde 
Schools’ Spectacular early this term. They lit up the stage with their dazzling smiles and dance moves. Con-
gratulations on a fabulous performance! Miss McCarthy and I could not be prouder of the students’ be-
haviour as well as their dedication and commitment to the dance group. A big thank you to all the parents 
who have supported the dance group by driving the students to rehearsals and attending the shows. It has 
been another successful year of dance at Ryde East! 

There were a select number of students who performed as featured dancers for the Ryde Schools Spec-
tacular. They performed alongside students who were selected from local Ryde Schools. Their item was 
an Aladdin inspired dance to ‘A Friend Like Me’. They should be commended on their ability to learn so 
many dances in such a short time. Congratulations: Taylor 4M, Charlotte 4M, Samantha G 4M, Ellie G 
5/6S, Niamh 5/6L, Miah 5/6S. 



 

SPOTLIGHT  

In the past few weeks, 5/6B 

students and 5/6W students 

have been working with Mac-

quarie University and Ryde 

Secondary College to build a 

disaster-proof house. The Ryde 

Secondary students, along with 

students from Macquarie Uni-

versity, helped us conduct our 

experiments. On the 4 Novem-

ber, eight students went to 

Macquarie University to pre-

sent their 

experiments. 



 

P&C NEWS 

SCHOOL WATCH 
 
All team members have been emailed our roster for Term 4 and summer holidays. 
 
With all the building works happening, we’ve been through a very busy holiday period and start of term 
4. Thank you to all team members who have been diligently patrolling and notifying security issues. 
Luckily there has been no vandalism or other harm and this is due in no small part to our efforts. 
 
If you are willing to join our team or would like more information, please write a note or email the 
school office with your name, phone and email contact details and they will pass on your message. 
 
Phillip Ward 
Co-ordinator 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

WORKING BEE 
After all the heat and wind of the previous two days, the weather was very pleas-
ant for our Year 3 working bee. Thank you to the 38 adults and children who 
came!  When all the work in the buildings is finished, the school grounds should be 
ready for our end-of-year events. Achievements included: 
 
 Rotary-hoeing the soft-fall material around the playground equipment 
 Clearing fallen branches and rubbish from the school grounds 
 Shredding dead leaves and branches 
 Weeding gardens and pruning the Melaleuca styphelioides 
 Watering the Peter Rabbit Garden and the seedlings planted on National Tree Day 
 Brush-cutting long grass near trees and fences 
 Cleaning playground drains and along the kerbs 
 Removing windfalls and pressure cleaning tennis courts 

 
Thanks to the efforts of class parents, and co-operation of Lisa at the canteen, we all en-
joyed the usual morning tea and lunch together. 
 

This was the last scheduled grade working bee for 2019, and we thank all who have come to our work-
ing bees this year. You have certainly made a difference, and made our school grounds a great asset to 
enhance the learning experiences of our students. 
 
IF YOU MISSED OUT ON A WORKING BEE THIS YEAR, YOU HAVE ONE MORE CHANCE! 
We will have an all-grade working bee on Sunday 24 November, to give our grounds a 
final spruce-up in time for our end-of-year activities. Also, Year 5 families take note! It 
will be your turn when we have our first working bee next year: Year 6 on Sunday 23 
February 2020. We will look forward to seeing you then. 
 
Phillip Ward 
Co-ordinator 
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OOSH NEWS 

Parthi Trivedi 

Director 

Ryde East OHSC 

Phone: 9878 3773 

Email: rydeeastoshc@optusnet.com.au 

Website: http://www.rydeeastoshc.com.au 

Week 3 had a spooky start with our Halloween crafts. The children carved some paper pumpkins and 
glued together creepy cotton-ball ghosts! The kitchen warmed up with cheesy nachos and muffins that 
the children decorated themselves. Outdoors, the children played games of categories and hockey. Re-
hearsals for the talent quest took place in the hall.  
 
In the first half of  Week 4, our crafts were inspired by the Melbourne Cup, followed on Wednesday by 
crafts that explore sun-safety. Outdoors the children played bull-rush and totem tennis on the sunny 
bottom oval. The OSHC kitchen served some tasty garlic bread and mac and cheese. Lots of interesting 
acts are starting to come together for the talent quest, so don’t forget to come by when the kids per-
form in a few weeks time! 
 
Best wishes from the OSHC team, see you all soon!  

mailto:rydeeastoshc@optusnet.com.au
http://www.rydeeastoshc.com.au/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

TENNIS COURT HIRE 

The school tennis courts are available for hire out of school hours  for a nominal fee of 

$20.00 per hour for each court.  

Contact Margie Simpson on 0407 280 864. 
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